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Greetings, 

There are many worthwhile events at Wabash during Homecoming, and this year was no different. 
A very special reception and book signing occurred on September 27 when Max Servies' book 
"Some Little Giants! A Brief Wabash College Athletic History: 1865-2017" became public. Max 
finished the manuscript in 2000 giving it to President Andy Ford. It gathered dust in the archives 
until Emeritus Professor of Chemistry David Phillips found it and began to edit and update it. The 
book is well done, has many photographs, costs $29 and is available in the College Bookstore. (It 
sold out the first day, but the Bookstore will order more.) 

Max gave a short speech--unlike others in such circumstances who talk too long--Max had the good 
sense when to quit. Professor Phillips spoke, again briefly, and then he led the huge crowd in three 
cheers for Max: "some little giant, Some Little Giant, SOME LITTLE GIANT!" It was neat. 

It was nice to see Max and Nancy again. They both appeared to be well even though Max is 
confined to a wheel chair because of his bad knees. I hadn't seen them since they moved back to 
Crawfordsville a couple of years ago. 

Emeritus? Yes, it's time for me to be an emeritus class agent. My get up and go has gotten up and 
went. So, before I embarrass myself, you and the College, I'll put my class agent pen away. Until 
we gather on the other side to sing the Alma Mater, may the Lord bless you, Wabash College and 
the United States of America. 

Yours in Old Wabash, 

Gordon 


